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4 Key Term Dates: 
 
3 Sept: Training Day 
4 Sept: Students 
return to school for 
new academic year/ 
Sixth Form Induction 
9 Sept: Year 7 
Learning CATS tests/
Sponsored Walk 
10 Sept: Year 7 CATS 
tests/Year 7 Parents 
Tea Party 
11 Sept: Year 7 
Learning to Learn 
Day 
23 Sept: Open 
Evening for Year 6 
25 Sept: European 
Day of Languages 
28 Sept: Open 
Morning/Breakfast 
Buddies for Year 7 
2 Oct: Open Morning 
2 Oct: Year 9 Ypres 
Trip 
9 Oct: Non-Uniform 
Day 
14 Oct: Year 7 Form 
Tutor Parents Evening 
16 Oct: Open 
Morning 
19 Oct: School 
Photographs 
21 Oct: Open 
Morning 
22 Oct: Year 9 
Parents Evening 
23 Oct: Break for half 
term 
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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We have come to the end of yet another successful and productive year at The Abbey School. We have a great 
deal as a community to be proud of in terms of the development of our pupils and the opportunities we have 
been able to provide them with during the year, for example: residential visits abroad, Enterprise days, thematic 
days, year 11 and 13 prom - these are just a few to mention. We are indebted to our staff who give so much of 
their additional time to give our students an outstanding extra-curricular experience. Please take the time to 
view the YouTube video ƘǧǇǎΥκκȅƻǳǘǳΦōŜκсƪрhb.ȄYпǉ¸ that has been produced as a summary of a year in the 
life of our students and I would like to thank Mr Cooper for producing this on behalf of the school.  
 
There are some notable changes that I have informed you of in my recent letter: 
1) We will be moving to a øTwo-Week Timetableù - Week A and Week B÷which is in line with all other 

secondary schools in the area,. 
2) Students will attend Form Tutor Time every morning instead of three times per week and there will be 

specific programmes for Lower School, Upper School and Sixth Form. 
3) There will be 5 hourly lessons per day with break extended to 25 minutes and lunch reduced by 5 

minutes to 35 minutes. The only exception being Thursdays when Lesson 4 will be 1 hour and 10 
minutes long in order to finish at the usual school time of 2.30pm. 

 
In addition there are some changes to Head of Year personnel as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We also say goodbye to the following teaching staff: Mr Evans, Mrs Mackie, Miss Shepherd, Miss Willett, Miss 
James, Mr Webb and Mrs Keeling. Support staff: Mrs Cox, Mr Fox and Mr Wade. 
 
I would like to thank them for their contribution to the school and wish them all the best for the future. 
 
We welcome the following new teaching staff: Miss Cann (English), Mr Gadd (Science), Miss Roseveare 
(Geography), Mr Sargeant (Maths), Mr Shepherd (MFL), Miss Gorman (English), Miss McMahon (Maths), Mr Smith 
(English) and Mrs Wilkie (Maths) 
 
We are very fortunate to have three Schoolùs Direct training teachers with us in collaboration with Fulston Manor 
and we welcome the following new staff: Miss Bishop (English), Mr Crittenden (P.E.) and Mrs Tillotson 
(Geography). 
 
I hope that you and your family have an enjoyable and safe holiday and look forward to seeing all students 
back on Friday 4 September. Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Mrs Catrin Woodend 
Headteacher 
 
 

Another successful year at  
The Abbey School! 
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Head of Year 7 Mrs Carney AHT Mr Stucken 

Head of Year 8 Mr Youard AHT Mr Stucken 

Head of Year 9 Mr Parsons AHT Mrs Lucas 

Head of Year 10 Miss Muckian AHT Mrs Lucas 

Head of Year 11 Mrs Cooper AHT Mrs Lucas 

Deputy Head of Sixth Form Ms Haran AHT Mr Clarke 

https://youtu.be/6k5ONBxK4qY


 
 
 
 
 

            Sporting Success! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Friday 3rd July we held our annual Sports Day Event. The sun was shining which allowed for a fantastic day 
to be had by all. As usual, proceedings got underway at 12pm with both track and field events. The support for 
the house system was immense and students arrived at their house areas with some great banners to support 
the athletes.   
 
The students were impeccably behaved all afternoon and the atmosphere was brilliant. On the track we had 
some really impressive performances with at least four school records being broken. In the field events it was 
also very competitive with some close fought competitions in the shot, discus, javelin, high jump, long jump and 
triple jump.  
 
The afternoon culminated in the relay races, where Pioneer seemed to dominate from start to finish but even 
with double points on offer this wasnùt enough to stop Voyager from winning Sports Day 2015 with a massive 
793 points! It was a very successful event with record numbers of participants and possibly record temperatures! 
A big thank you to all staff and students who helped to make it such a special day. 

 
 

The Abbey School  
Sports Day 2015  

 
 
 

1st ñVoyager  793 points  
2ndñPioneer 716 points  

3rd -Discovery 637 points  
4th -Endeavour 545 points  


